
For assistance visit the GMB Members Support Centre 
www.gmb-asda.com/support 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Colleagues,  

 

Following undertaking safety inspections within ASDA Stores and speaking with our GMB members the 

process of spotting stock continues and is causing injury to our members. 

 

Spotting is the bad practice of taking stock from cages or pallets and placing them on the floor in front of 

the shelves or at the end of aisles where they are to be re-worked. 

ASDA POLICY STATES DAY OR NIGHT COLLEAGUES MUST NEVER SPOT PRODUCTS. 

 

Furthermore, spotting takes LONGER, it puts more strain onto the colleague due to having to pick up all 

stock from the floor level and causes trip hazards for colleagues and customers.  
 

With Spotting: - 
 

 
Without Spotting: - 

 

 

 

 

 

It is time this bad practice ceases.  REFUSE TO WORK STOCK WHICH IS SPOTTED! 

 

If you see any issue which you feel needs addressing, please inform your line management and speak to 

your GMB Steward, visit our GMB Member’s Support Centre at www.gmb-asda.com/support or phone 

GMB Norwich upon 01603 626492 

 

Kind regards, 

Bismilla Mahomed 
Bismilla Mahomed 

GMB National Health & Safety Representative 

GMB ASDA London Region 

 

 

Stock is brought to the 
aisle on pallet, comp or 
omni trolley by the 
Service Team

Stock is taken from the 
pallet / comp and 
placed at floor level

•Bending to floor level 
causes unnecessary
strain on back / 
shoulders

Stock is picked up from 
the floor to put on the 
shelf

•Bending to floor level 
causes unnecessary
strain on back / 
shoulders
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Stock is brought to the 
aisle on pallet, comp or 
omni trolley by the 
Service Team

Stock is taken from the 
pallet / comp and 
placed on the shelf


